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29 December 2023 
Dear Andrew 
 
Thank you for your recent written question asking if I will confirm a) the number of days that GP 
practice telephone systems have been non-operational due to operator outages and b) the number 
of GP practices impacted by this, in South Wales Central this year. 
 
GP practices as independent contractors are responsible for their own digital telephony contracts, 
this data is not held by Welsh Government. 
 
Health Boards are responsible for management of GMS contracts and any operational issues that 
arise in practice provision of service to patients. An outage of telephone supply would be notified to 
the Health Board and would feed into a change in the escalation status of a practice, the practice 
would be responsible for working with the supplier to rectify the outage and the Health Board would 
look at other support such as administration and communication to patients.  

 
 
Yours sincerely 
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